Memorandum of Understanding

Department of Dance
College of the Arts

December 2011
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Dance, the College of the Arts, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The BA, BFA, MA, and MFA in Dance were last accredited by the National Association of Schools of Dance (NASD) in 2003, with the next visit from NASD scheduled for the 2011-2012 academic year. Given the age of the accreditation materials, the PARC review team requested an undated “mini” self-study of the department, which was provided in February 2010. This update, along with the 2002  NASD materials, provided the basis for an expedited review in fall 2010. 
The report from NASD noted a number of strengths, among them an excellent and dedicated faculty, exemplary facilities and performances spaces, and high production values. The reviewers noted the overall quality of Dance students’ work and the competencies they are developing. Students were found to be well-mentored and to benefit from the many opportunities provided them by the department for internships and co-curricular projects.
Issues arising from the expedited review include:

1.
The Option in Dance Science under the BA in Dance, initiated in 2004, consistently has low enrollments (5 students in spring 2011), thus raising questions about whether there is sufficient demand for the option to warrant keeping it “on the books.”
2.
One of the recommendations from the NASD review was to create greater curricular distinction between the BA and the BFA in Dance. Since that time, the department has revised both degrees, with full implementation beginning in fall 2011. Assessment of the learning outcomes of both degree programs should allow the faculty to evaluate their distinctiveness.  

3. 
With retirements by tenured faculty and lecturers and with searches cancelled due to budget cuts, some upper-division major courses are currently being taught by part-time lecturers.

4.
The Costume workshop facility functions year-round, but with inadequate air conditioning resulting in very high temperatures during summer months.
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The faculty will review enrollment trends in the Dance Science option of the BA in light of resource constraints and consider whether it should be discontinued due to low demand.
2. The Dance faculty should use their assessments of student learning to evaluate whether the curricular revisions implemented to differentiate the BA from the BFA are achieving that goal.

3. As budget allows, the college and university will give priority to tenure-track searches in Dance in and effort to bring the department up to a reasonable balance of in the wake of recent retirements and personnel changes. 
4. The college will work with university administration to address the issue of air conditioning in the Costume workshop.
This MOU has been read and approved by:
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